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Presidentôs Message 

 

Have you looked at our website lately?  Over 

the past few weeks Dave Eaton has tackled 

the website issues and it really shows.  The 

first thing you will note is that the number of 

pull-down menus have been reduced and the 

number of links within the remaining pull-downs have also been 

reduced.  Gone from the site are items that made sense some 

years ago but no longer do, such as woodturning tips and tricks, 

since all of that information can be readily found on the Internet.  

Links to photos, the member gallery, and other pages have also 

been eliminated due to the fact that they have been under utilized 

by members.  The result is a much more streamlined and func-

tional website.  Also, Dominic Ryan and Dave are working on 

developing a collaboration that will result in ongoing website 

maintenance and improvement.  Take a look, I think you will be 

pleased. 

On a different note, one of the things I have done for a while is 

take photos of turnings I particularly like before they leave the 

shop and end up in someoneôs home.  Even though I use my 

wifeôs digital DSL camera, I have never been completely satis-

fied with the photos.  Long story short, taking photos on the auto 

setting doesnôt always do the job.  In order to correct this I en-

rolled in an adult education photography class at the local high 

school.   Even though I have only one session so far, I see a no-

ticeable improvement in the photos I am taking.  More important-

ly, I have discovered a great local resource, adult education.  

Check out what is available in your local high school and com-

munity college.  You may be surprised.  

Stay well,  Joe 
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Minutes October 1, 2015 Meeting 

Art Bodwell,  Secretary  

¶ Approximate attendance 35, 1 visitor 

¶ Treasurerðending balance $5598 

¶ External VPðBridgeFest demo went well, group decided to pursue a booth at the Spring-

field wood show in January 

¶ Internal VPðNeed demonstrators for December meeting turning extravangza 

¶ PresidentðNovember meeting will have elections for next year. Looking for members to 

take on Treasurer, Video, Internal VP slots. Other officers have agreed to continue for one 

more year..  Possible additional position of Membership Director to be discussed.  

¶ Arboretum schedule for member demos, setup discussed. Club will purchase a Square for 

use at the arboretum, craft center show and others to facilitate credit card sales.  

 Month   Learn N Turn   Demonstration  

 November  Mike Smith -  TBA    Steve ReznekðTulips 

 December  Christmas Party    Turning Extravaganza 

November Election of Officers 

We need volunteers to run for  

Treasurer, Internal VP ,  Video 

Coordinator & Membership  

Director 

The club is only strong when all members contribute. It doesnôt take 

much time but a successful club needs help from all itôs members.  

We Want You 
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I do not know whether or not the exhibition resulted in any new members for 

the club but regardless, it was pretty successful.  The only 

downside to the weekend was that the weather did not cooper-

ate and that likely impacted the number of visitors to the show.  

Sheryl White estimated 500 people attended.   Nonetheless, those that did vis-

it were very impressed by the artistry and craftsmanship of the members of 

CNEW, ART, and MSSW. 

It was a hell of an undertaking and the folks at the arboretum, especially Steve Schneider, 

Sheryl White, Pam Thompson, Meghana Srinivasan, and John DelRosso did a great job mak-

ing it all possible.  On the CNEW side, there are many club members to thank.  

Reid, Bob, and Steve handled sales, Mike helped me set up and oversaw the 

takedown of items and Rick and Frank did demos. Vincent was ever-present on 

Friday and Saturday and his plan was to be available on Sunday.  A number of 

club members stopped in at either the reception or throughout the weekend and so 

our club presence was great.   

As many of you figured out as this project progressed, some changes need to be 

made for next year, most notably a clearer way to differentiate between primary and reserve 

pieces (by the way, there were no ñreserveò pieces as we were able to display all work from 

the beginning).  Another thought I had about next year is that no piece that was 

voted on or selected for this yearôs show should be in the running next year.  

That should serve as a motivator for us to create new item.  So wax down the 

bed ways, sharpen the gouges, and get to work.   Joe 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Arboretum Show 
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